Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter
Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, April 14, 2011
Attendees; Olivia Ash, Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Amanda Chau, Elizabeth Crompton, Connie Flickinger, Jackie Girouard, Molly Harris, Chace Holzheuser, Terry Junek, Madge Luquette, Arni Malapira, Christy Northcliffe, Jean Paul, Brenda Pearson, Jay Pritchard, Karen Rosch, Steve Simcik, Punnee Soothornpoct, Jan Stallone, Betty Vermeire, Randy Williams.
The meeting was called to order by President Steve Simcik at 6:35 pm. 
Reports: 

Secretary:  A motion was made by Punnee Soothornpoct and seconded by Jean Paul to approve the minutes of the last meeting. The motion carried. The Secretary presented a new sign-in sheet which lists the members’ names in alphabetical order. The members approved the new format with the suggestion to increase the font size.

Treasurer: The Secretary read the Treasurer’s report in the absence of the Treasurer. The April balance is $4,067.22. A total of 39 members have paid their annual dues so far.

Outreach:  No report. The Committee still needs a Chair.

Training:  The 2011 training classes will be held Sep 6 – Nov 8. We will use the BV Museum of Natural History for most of the sessions with some to be held at the TCWC. We are revising the training application and will post it to the Google group to give to friends. As of now, we have received 20 inquiries.

Membership:  Still needs more members to submit their hours.

Advance Training:  Be aware of upcoming training opportunities: 

April 13 (Wednesday): “Birding 201”was presented by Bruce Neville at the RBAS meeting. Bruce will 
lead a birding field trip on April 16 (Saturday) which will also count for AT hours. 



April 19 (Tuesday):  Master Gardeners’ Gardening 101 series: “Composting” to be presented 
by Margrit Moores, Master Gardener, at the College Station Ringer Library (6:30-8:30 pm). Counts for 2 hours of AT.


April 26 (Tuesday):  “Texas Wildlife Certification.” to be presented by Mark Klym of Texas 
Parks & Wildlife at the BV Museum of Natural History (7:00 – 8:00 pm). Counts for 1 hour of AT.


Speaker tonight: Jason G. Vogel on the topic of “Intensive Forest Management in the 21st 
Century.”


Volunteer Services:  No committee meeting yet. Volunteer hours count for the following:


Earth Day:  April 16, Wolf Pen Creek. John Paul and Jay Pritchard will work the whole day.


Need volunteers to distribute flyers.


Household Hazardous Waste & Computer Collection:  April 23, TAMU Services Building. 
Need 
volunteers to cover 7 am – 2 pm shifts.


TCWC Workday:  May 5 (5:30-7:30 pm). We will perform maintenance on the existing beds 
and continue to replace the log borders with rocks. We also hope to move some of the picnic 
tables and create two new beds with native shrubs and flowering plants.


 Carter Creek Trail.  Need to discuss what to do about the trail. Hours contributed so far will 
still 
count as volunteer hours.



Brazos Valley Museum of Natural History:  Needs Museum tour group leaders.

Social:  Revised guidelines have been sent to members. Remember to put rinsed dishes in the sink. Supply your own mug.


April 29: The next social event will be a picnic. Details TBA.


Website:  Still no chair yet. 

Historian:  We are working.
Old Business:  


Projector status:  The one Deborah likes the most costs $1,500. Although we never set a cost 
limit, the projector the RBAS approved cost $750. We are waiting for Deborah’s decision.


The Milam County Nature Festival last Saturday was a success although there was a smaller 
turnout than last year.



TCWC Workdays update:  There have been a couple of good workdays. Lots of weeds have 
been pulled and 60-70 plants donated from the Biology have been added. We might to create a watering schedule.

New Business:



April 20:  A film, “A Sense of Wonder,” depicting the final year of Rachel Carson’s life, will be shown at 12:30 pm in TAMU’s Interdisciplinary Life Sciences Building, Rm 1105. A 7:30 pm showing will be at the Blinn College Student Center, Barbara Pearson Banquet 
Room.


A Brazos Valley Chapter shirt was proposed by Amanda Chau. The design would use the TMN logo with our Chapter beneath it. The shirt sizes would be for both males and females. Amanda would contact C.C. Creations for a setup cost for a first order in September. A motion to approve was made by Betty Vermeire, seconded and carried by the group.
Jo Anne Bates moved to adjourn which was seconded and approved. The meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Molly Harris, Secretary
